
INTERAGENCY COMMISSION ON SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION 

Capital Improvement Program 

 

NOTICE 

 

This Notice is given by Robert A. Gorrell, Executive Director of the Interagency Commission on 

School Construction, acting pursuant to the Proclamation of Governor Lawrence J. Hogan, Jr. 

(the “Governor”) dated March 5, 2020 proclaiming a state of emergency and a catastrophic 

health emergency related to COVID-19, as it may be amended from time to time (the “State of 

Emergency”), and the Order of the Governor dated June 19, 2020 entitled “Extending Certain 

Licenses, Permits, Registrations, and Other Governmental Authorizations, and Authorizing 

Suspension of Legal Time Requirements,” as may be amended from time to time, after finding 

that the action described herein will not endanger the public health, welfare, or safety. 

 

The Interagency Commission on School Construction is extending the requirement under Md. 

Code Ann., Educ. § 5-303(j)(3) and Code of Maryland Regulation (“COMAR”) 14.39.02.09 

Rescinding Funding Approval to extend the date by which a Capital Improvement Program 

(CIP) project must be under contract. For any project under these provisions that will expire 

during the State of Emergency, the deadline by which the project must be under contract is 

hereby extended to June 30, 2021. Any effect of statute or regulation inconsistent with the 

foregoing is hereby suspended.  

 

This Notice is effective immediately and shall remain in effect until June 30, 2021.   

 

 

 

Dated: April 1, 2021    ______________________________ 

       Robert A. Gorrell 

       Executive Director 


